DGT-35(4)/STRIVE(3)/2019-NPIU
Government of India
Ministry of Skill Development & Entrepreneurship
Directorate General of Training
Kaushal Bhawan, New Delhi
Date: 27" December 2019

To

The State Directors/UT Commissioners dealing with it is

Subject: Option for revision of courses proposed to be introduced in ITIs under STRIVE

Sir/Madam,

Multiple requests have been received from States/UTs during capacity building
workshops to allow change in list of proposed courses submitted in ISP by ITIs (Govt. and
Private). States believe that change in proposed courses is necessary to provide industry relevant
training to the students.

2 NPIU has accepted the request for revision of courses from States. However, total
funding allocated to the ITI under STRIVE will not change. Accordingly, if ITIs (Govt. or
Private) in a State/UT desire to change the list of proposed courses, then states are required to
share with NPIU the following documents through the link: https://forms.gle/ofeJEJ70XNFDIADBA
latest by 30" Jan 2020:

a. A state-level consolidated ITI-wise list of revised proposed trades/courses

b. SSC recommendation and approval for change in proposed trades/courses (as per
provisions of STRIVE OM) along with the minutes of meeting for the same.

c. If ITI is changing even one proposed trade/course, then the full list of proposed
trades/courses for that ITI need to be provided.

3. In view of the above, states are requested to disseminate the above information to all
STRIVE selected ITIs. If the above mentioned documents (along with SSC approval) are not
shared by 30" Jan 2020, then the original proposed list of courses submitted by ITT in ISP will be

considered as final.
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(Sanjay Kumar)
Director (Projects)
Copy to:

DDG(STRIVE), DGT, New Delhi.



